Present were Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

At 7:00 pm, the Selectmen met with the Library Trustees for the purpose of getting information on the new proposed library addition.

Pistol Permits were issued to William Forest and Bertrand Labrecque.

A Gravel Removal renewal was issued to Donald Byam.

Police Chief John Ballou and Officer William Forest came in to discuss the feasibility of acquiring one of the individual school buildings for the use of Police Department Office space. They asked if the Selectmen would give their approval if it was decided to go to Town Meeting with this proposal. Sel. Mansfield moved that the Selectmen extend approval for the Police Department to look into procuring one of the School buildings for their use. The motion was voted unanimously. Officer William Forest offered that , by checking out every peesibil possibility, it is felt that the conversion could be accomplished for about \$5,000.

The 1979 Town Records were closed.